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Perfect Day! 
 Sometimes in our lives we are lucky enough 
to have a “Perfect Day.”  We had one of those on 
February 16th when we had the extreme pleasure of 
meeting Dr. John Parks II and Dr. Chelsey Miller 
whose area of interest includes equine ophthalmol-
ogy.  Dr. John owns Iron Will Mobile Veterinary 
Service operating out of Chapel Hill, NC (336-263-
8127).  Dr. John covers a large area of the Piedmont 
Triad and Research Triangle regions of North Caro-
lina.  He has a long list of credentials!  http://
www.ironwillvets.com/Iron_Will_Vets/Home.html 

 Earlier this year, Dr. John had emailed the sanctuary asking if there were any veterinarian services we 
could use because he and Dr. Chelsey wanted to donate a day of their time to help the rescued horses.  What a 
God-sent opportunity!  Dr. Parks told me he had been in business for several years and felt it was time to give 
back.  This is the first time in all the long history of HPS that this has happened! 

 There is always a long list of elective items we would like to have done at the sanctuary.  We try to 
work a few things in during the months when HPS does not have huge veterinarian bills from emergencies that 
you read about each month in the newsletter.  Some months we just do not have the funds for elective veteri-
narian care for the horses. 

 There are many logistical things to do for a special day like this.  Volunteers need to be recruited, a 
lunch menu needs to be planned, a list of each horse’s needs has to be created, notices must be placed on Face-
book and our website advising that the sanctuary will be closed for the day, and a water bucket for each of the 
42 horses has to be washed ahead of time.  (Since the horses roam freely around the sanctuary, they drink out 
of the various water troughs.  For an event like this, the horses are brought into individual stalls – and each 
must have a clean and full water bucket.)  Everything was ready when the veterinarians arrived at 10:00 a.m. - 
thanks to the great folks here at the sanctuary. 

 We scheduled 12 of our most experienced volunteers to come for the day and care for the horses plus 
having one person on kitchen duty.  We planned a pot-luck lunch that turned out great.  The horses were 
brought in as usual for breakfast and water buckets were placed in each stall along with hay.  The volunteers 
had already cleaned the stalls and barns, and more hay and water was refilled during the whole time the horses 
were up in their stalls.  The stalls were continually kept clean.  The folks took turns holding the horses and 
writing down important information on each horse as Drs. John and Chelsey worked their way through the 
herd checking vital signs, dental and temperature.  32 of the horses were due for a rabies vaccination and they 
were completed at a cost of the vaccination alone.  That is a “Happy Dance…. Thank you God for the saving 
for HPS’s horse care costs. 

 (Continued on Page 3) 



   On February 6th, many of the HPS volunteers had a fun morning when local weatherman Larry Sprinkle 
visited from WCNC-TV.  We have all seen Larry give us upcoming weather forecasts for  many years.  Larry is 
frequently involved with community work and is on the boards of directors of a number of charities.   

  He has also been the emcee at one of our Mane Events at the Speedway Club and did a great job!  He 
is known as an animal advocate and contacted us because he wanted to do something to help promote HPS. 

 Our wonderful volunteers arrived early to make sure all the barns were clean and were able to give 
some of the horses a quick brush so they could look their best for the TV camera.  Larry and his cameraman 
Dan were a delight and it was a nice chance to show them the wonderful horses we are so proud of.  (All the 
horses were told to behave themselves and they did, of course.) 

 Spirit gave Larry and Dan a welcoming whinny, Waco kept pulling on Larry’s jacket to get more at-
tention, Kodak got jealous, Teton posed in his stall, while Midnight could have cared less and just kept on 
cribbing.   Comanchero loved Larry.  The very best was when Deborah saddled Maverick and Larry got a 
nice ride around the indoor arena.  Maverick was the biggest ham of all and walked right up and looked into 
the camera lens.  He was such a good horse, as he always is, and even though Larry was a novice rider, he 
did very well on our beloved Maverick. 

 Prior to the date, we had put out the call knowing that our great folks will show up to help out!  It was 
a beautiful sunny day, and we could not have asked for better weather.  A lot of the mud was drying up and 
we had been working on putting down gravel in the worst mud areas so the horses would have better footing.  
This is an ongoing yearly chore and we are always looking for new ways to promote better runoff and less 
mud.  Despite our recent wet weather, the sanctuary looked great thanks to the ongoing efforts of each of the 
volunteers who help at the sanctuary.  They are the very BEST! 

 We are always happy to have new volunteers, so get involved!  Best of all, you don’t have to know 
anything about equines to start.   The horses – and experienced volunteers – will teach you what you need to 
know. 

 Thank you Larry Sprinkle for caring about the rescued horses and for all the good work you do.  It 
was wonderful having you visit the sanctuary!   
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Larry Sprinkle Visits HPS 
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News from the Herd 
 In the October 2012 issue of Over Herd, we reported that Zuni had a surgery in September to remove a 
cancerous eye.  Dr. Mary Gochnauer told us that if we could go eight to nine months without a recurrence, it 
would indicate that we had gotten all the cancer out.  It was a very difficult surgery and the cancer was wide-
spread in that eye socket. 

 At the beginning of February2013, the cancer showed up again in the closed socket.  It presented with a 
small tumor at the outside corner and a larger swelling under the skin on the inside corner.  Dr. Mary recom-
mended an intralesional (injectable) chemotherapy of 5-FL fluorouracil.  Zuni will have four treatments to kill 
the squamous cell carcinoma tumors that are very fast growing.  A week after the first treatment the tumors 
that had started to erupt throw the skin are healed over and reduced in size. 

 Please say a prayer for this lovely mare!  If you can help with the cost of her treatments, it would be greatly appre-
ciated! 

Wind Dancer had a bad impaction colic while she was being treated for EPM.  It took a good five days of 
careful care and three veterinarian visits to turn things around and get her eating normally again -- at a cost of 
over $1,000.   Intravenous fluids had to be administered, but she was such a good patient!   We stopped the 
EPM treatment during this time so we will have to start over, including ordering more medication.  The treat-
ment now comes in pill form rather than a paste which will make it easier on both the horse and the person ad-
ministering the meds.  

Cree had an Insulin/Glucose test and the results showed an elevated level.  More testing will need to be done. 

 

 

Perfect Day! (Cont’d from Front Page) 

 

 I was very impressed with Dr. Parks’ and Dr. Miller’s knowledge base and how gently they asked the 
horses for their cooperation.  Six of the older horses were checked for cataracts and several small ones were 
found.   Recommendations were made for several of the other horses with eye issues.  They found that Spirit 
had tiny eye lashes rubbing his eye and causing continual on and off eye issues.  He will have to go to a surgi-
cal hospital to have the problem resolved.   

 None of us knew how the horses would behave being kept up all day.  We felt it would be better to 
keep all of the horses up the whole time rather than turn out the ones that had been completed.  If some of the 
horses were turned out, it could have caused the others still in stalls to become restless and want to be turned 
out, too.  It was a bit of a surprise when all of the horses remained quiet and happy for the whole day. 

 The sad news is we could not get through the entire list of needs.  The good news is Drs. John and 
Chelsey are planning on coming back to the sanctuary the first weekend in March!  We will be able to do the 
needed digital radiographs and ultrasounds then.  This will take only a couple of volunteers to bring in one 
horse at a time from the fields and clean hooves.   We suspect issues but only these procedures will show what 
is really taking place in the horses.   

 We will update you when we have more information. 



A Special Thanks To Our Wonderful Contributors 
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Anne  Marie Allison 

Theodosia Arkus 

Sybil P. Athey 

Neil & Patricia Bean 

Julie Belevins 

Valerie  Berns 

Gloria M. Berthelsen 

Jane B. & John Billingsley 

Judy Blackmon 

Teresa M. Bonk 

Bernice & Robert Brady 

Rebecca Brady 

Nancy Braun 

Victoria S. Breece 

Catherine & K.A. Briggs 

Janell R. Cameron 

Pam & Steven Carlton 

Yvonne & Thomas Cash 

Barry & Glenda Childers 

Alan B. Church 

Kim L. Clark 

Pam S. Colle 

Courtney Conder & Mark 
Jessop 

Rebecca T. Cottrell 

Liz A. Cullington 

Patricia L. Curran 

Pam Currie 

Kali & Ralph Daetwyler 

Spunky Dagenhart 

Chris & James Donaghy 

Elizabeth Donovan 

Dover Saddlery 

Rohonda H. Duncan 

Louise S. Duvall 

Debra Craft Eident 

Deborah L. Eldridge 

Janet & Lou Elmo 

Lynn & Judd Emmerson 

Michael H. Ernst 

Joyce & Gerald Farrow 

Tiffany W. Ferebee 

Victoria & Alfred Fichera 

Janet A. Fields 

Sandy & Carl Fisher 

Jane & Troy Fitch 

Scarlet G. & Rick Fleming 

Loretta L. Foreman 

Donna M. Frescatore 

Randi M. Gress 

Tina L. Hamlin 

Tracey R. Harris 

Ann Charlot H. Harvey 

Bev Hatfield 

Gena A. Haviland 

Brenda & Charles Hemper-
ley 

Dr. Leslie C. Henson 

M. Lisa Higgins & Darren 
Woods 

Cindy & Frank Hinson 

Brown Hobbie 

Julie Hornburg 

Lois S. & Robert Hunt 

Virginia M. Johnson 

Sarah Johnston 

Mary & Peter Jurgel 

Carolin Kirsh 

Deborah Knoblock 

Doris & Mike Lane 

Gerry Layson 

Judy & Mike LeGrett 

Floyd T. Lentz 

Judith Leonardo 

Vicki Levanduski 

Gayle J. Libberton 

Jeannie & Mark Lins 

Stacey Lockman 

Kathy B. Lofgren 

Suie L. Lurtz 

Bevely H. Macindoe 

A. Burton & Nancy 
Mackey, Jr. 

Boo Matthews 
Diamond B Saddle 4-H 
Club 

Roberta A. McCardle 

Jennifer K. McNeill 

Elaine & Mario Merida 

Jill L. & Charles Messer 

Susan B. Meyer 

Sandra A. Millen 

Norma & James Miller 

Richard J. Mitchell 

Dawn Mizera 

Barbara Moore 

Debbie O. Morris 

S. Emily Nantz 

Bruce C. Pethel 

Melissa Pletcher 

Ann C. Powlas 

Tom T. Raymond 

Rescue Pet Supply 

Michelle O. Rivers 

Mika & Patrick Ryan 

Sheila J. Saints 

Robert H. Schantz 

Ingrid Schreiber 

Harriet A. Seabrook 

Benjy F. Seagle 

Gail M. Shinn 

Glenda Sistare 

Lisa M. Slatt 

Gail & Mackie Sloan 

Tacy Smith 

Tracy K. Smith 

Starlight Foundation, 
Inc 

Kat & Brian G. Staton 

David & Paula Stewart 

Mary E. Stout 

Sara C. & Warren Sturm 

Marilyn B. & Harry  
Swimmer 

Bill & Christine Tlasek 

Elaine D. Towner 

Sandra Van Dyck 

John Vinal 

Basil M. Watkins Jr. 

Michael & Suzanne 
Webb 

Deborah A. Wells 

Mary West 

Sherry White 

Ann L. Whitworth 

Terrri Wiley 

Susan L. Williams 

Shelagh A. Winter 

Alston Osgood Wolf 

Linda Yarrington 

Linda G. Young 

David Zirt 

Nancy J. Zuilkowski 
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In honor of my mom's, Betty Lentz, birthday.  
          By Kim Clark 

In honor of Ann Seagle's Birthday,  
          By Tiffany Ferebee 

In honor of my wife's birthday, January 24th.  
          By Floyd Lentz 

Diamond B Saddle 4-H Club made a very generous donation to the rescued 

horses.           Thank you so much gals. 

A donation has been made in memory of Robin White's beloved horse, Buster G. 

Brown.        By Marilyn and Harry Swimmer 

In memory of the sweetest horse, "  Flint."   
         By Troy, Luke and Jane Fitch   

Happy Birthday to Ann Seagle, Glenda Thompson and Tiffany Ferebee.  
          By Benjy Seagle 

In memory of my friend Nancy Rutherford's horse, "   Chance."   
          By Gayle Libberton 

In memory of Allen Wolf.   
          By Alston Wolf 
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Beauti ful  HPS calendars  

The Horse Protection Society is offering a 2013 calendar featur-
ing pictures of the rescued horses. Place your order now since we 
have a limited number available. The cost per calendar is only $10.00 
each and we will be happy to mail it to you for only a $1.00 each. 
The calendars will be delivered to HPS or to you directly. 

2013 Order Form 

Number of Calendars ______________________X $10.00  = 
_______________________ 

Mailing Costs : Number of Calendars: __________X$ 1.00 = 
_______________________ 

I will pick up my calendars at HPS: _________Total En-
closed:_____________________ 

Mail To:   

Name: 
___________________________________________________________________ 

Sale price reduced from $15.00  

now only $10.00 
This is the only winter fundraiser we were able 

to do to aid the rescued horses.   

The printer kindly sent us more calendars than 
we expected. 

  Do you have some time to help? 
   Our major fundraiser of the year will be here soon!  The Horse Protection Society 
will host its annual Tack Sale and Much More in early spring, and we need lots and lots 
of help!  And lots and lots of nice things to sell! 
   We have several dates currently scheduled for going through some of the items we 
have that need to be cleaned, sorted and priced.   
   These dates are:  Sunday, February 24th, Saturday, March 9th and Saturday 
March 30th.  The time will be from 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm each date.  Please mark 
your calendars with the dates and times.  Thank you! 
Location:  HPS sanctuary, 2135 Miller Road, China Grove, NC 28023 
Please call or email Jane Fitch - 704-564-9797 or DrJFitch@carolina.rr.com for 
more information. 
   We will need ongoing help up to and including the days of the sale.  If you have a little 
bit of time or a lot of time, this is a great way to help the worthy cause for our precious 

horses.  Please consider helping us in any way you can!    
Horsey Hugs!  



 
Free Grocery Coupons and Help Feed the Rescued Horses 

This is so easy and you get to feed your family for less and help to feed the starved horses too. Just go to : 

http://www.commonkindness.com/ To the right is a “Find” block for nonprofits. Type in Horse Protection Society of 

North Carolina Inc. A page will come up for you to sign in under our name. Then, when you print coupons and use 

them at your local grocery store, a small percentage comes to HPS. Why spend more for groceries when you can save 

using coupons and donate at the same time? Thank you for helping. 

President    Deborah Baker  704-855-1267   de_bakre@yahoo.com 

Recording Secretary   Norma Miller  704-542-6162   kz5nm@bellsouth.net 

Corresponding Secretary  Lillian Wright  704-280-5775   lowright8@yahoo.com 

Executive Director   Joanie Benson  704-855-2978   hps@horseprotection.org 

Web Administration   Deborah Baker  704-855-1267   de_bakre@yahoo.com 

Web Administration   Stephanie Mills  704-560-9712   slmills@windstream.net 

Feeding Schedule   Joanie Benson  704-855-2978   hps@horseprotection.org 

Medical Needs   Pam Currie   704-859-4944   gaelic@carolina.rr.com 

Stallion to Gelding Support  Janet Elmo   704-843-2380   stalliontogelding@gmail.com 

Riding Program Coordinator  Deborah Baker  704-855-1267   de_bakre@yahoo.com 

Historian    Karole Northrup  704-932-1726   knorthrup@windstream.net 

Volunteer Coordinator  Lara Smith   803-467-7440   charlsmith5270@yahoo.com 

Angel Sponsor    Tracey Harris  704-433-3328   tracey_r74@yahoo.com 

CO - Fundraisers                          Jane Fitch  704-564-9800  DrJFitch@carolinarr.com 

    Lara Smith   803-467-7440   charlsmith5270@yahoo.com 
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Donation From:-___________________ ___________________________ Phone#__________________  

Address__________________ _________________________________________ 

City ___________________ State _____ Zip ____________ Email address ____________________________________________ 

Please use my donation for: $________________General Use ,     Angel Sponsor$______________ 

Angel Sponsor: $20 for 1 month $60 for 3 months $120 for 6 months $240 for 1 year 

Whom would you like to receive your Honor, Memorial, or Angel Sponsor (please circle)? 

Name: __________________________________Email Address_______________________Phone___________  

Address _______________________________City ________________ State ______ Zip ________ 

Would you like the above recipient to receive “Over Herd” - Yes No 

Your message for the newsletter: 

 

 

**Any donation is appreciated. Please make your check payable to Horse Protection Society. 

**For a $25 or more donation, the named person can receive “Over Herd” for 1 year. 

Mail completed form to: 

Horse Protection Society, 2135 Miller Road, China Grove, NC 28023 

Anyone who would like to have an Honor or Memorial placed for April newsletter needs to 
have the information to HPS by March 20th.  We have to close the information for the 

newsletter by that date in order to have it to the printer in time for delivery the first of April.   
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